
 

March 30, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairwoman       Ranking Member  

Committee on Appropriations    Committee on Appropriations  

U.S. House of Representatives     U.S. House of Representatives  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Smith Pump Station Upgrade Project in the fiscal year 2024. The 
intended recipient is Serrano Water District located at 18021 Lincoln Street, Villa Park, 

California 92861. The project would be valuable use of taxpayer funds because it will upgrade 
and seismically retrofit the drinking water facility as well as install upgraded booster pumps. The 
upgrades envisioned with this project will result in increasing local water supply reliability and 
enhancing public safety.  

 
There is a clear federal nexus with this funding request as the Smith Pump Station Project is 
eligible for consideration under the Drinking Water State Revolving Loan Fund (DWSRF) 
program which was authorized by the Safe Drinking Water Act (Section 1452 of  the Safe 

Drinking Water Act, 42 U.S.C. 300j-12).   
 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Young Kim 

Member of Congress 


